New Jersey State Federation of Women's Clubs of GFWC Barbara McCloskey, President Together in Service United in Friendship

Literature and Education Bulletin – June 2024

Chairman: Joan Murdock

15 Spring Street

Garfield, New Jersey 07026

Cell: 973 202- 5793 Home: 973 772-1999 murdock@njsfwc.org

Here are a few things to think about over the summer pertaining to the Literature and Education Department.

One of Barbara McCloskey's initiatives is for each District to collect and distribute 130 children's books to local libraries, elementary schools, nursery schools and safe houses Well how about we add our food pantries? I'm sure we can ask them to distribute children's books to those who frequent their pantries.

Spelling Bee's: It isn't too early to start thinking about our District Spelling Bee's. Most districts have a District Chairman. Over the summer we will be meeting and reviewing how our spelling bee's will continue. If you have some idea's, please send them to this chairman.

ESO: What is ESO you ask? This is an Honorary Reading Society of the Education Community Services Program. All club members are welcome to join and all you need to do is Read! Information can be found on our NJSFWC website. There will be more about this program in future ALMANAC articles.

All of the above fall under Education and Libraries and there will be more in depth information over the next few months.